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The Craig Police Department, through budget work sessions, was able submit a Capital Project 

for the purchase of twenty-two (22) Patrol Rifles and twenty-two (22) handguns. The 

specifications are as follows: 

• Sig-Sauer MCX 5.56 Rifle - WRMCX-11B-TAP-SBR   

• Sig-Sauer 9mm LE P320CA 17 RD with Romeo sites – W320AC-9-BXR3-PRO-RXP 

• Sig-Sauer 9mm LE P320C 15RD with Romeo site – W320C-9BXR3-PRO-RXP 

 

These weapons will be issued to all sworn personnel for a primary duty weapon and a patrol 

rifle. The weapons are “sole-sourced” from ProForce Law Enforcement Inc. located in Prescott 

AZ. These weapons are not sold by local dealers and have to be obtained from a dealer specific 

to Law Enforcement purchases as they cannot be purchased from Sig directly. This distributor 

handles all ATF required paperwork to transfer the weapons from Sig to our agency.  

 

The total capital project requested was for $71,677.54. The total cost of the weapons and 

magazines is $45,781.58. The remaining funds will be used to purchase lights for both rifles and 

handguns, holsters, slings and ammo pouches. 

 

We are requesting to go ahead with our order to get in the que as there is currently a 4–6-month 

backlog. The weapons will not be billed for until delivery which is estimated to be April to June of 

2022. ProForce has advised our staff, that the sooner the order is placed the closer to the top of 

the line we will be. They have also advised that the order locks-in our price as the current 

pricing changes constantly. 

 


